
New Death Benefit administration 

 

A new feature added to the plan in May 2025 is payment of a $2500 Death Benefit upon the death 
of a Plan member.  The Death Benefit will be paid to the estate of the deceased Plan Member.  
(Unfortunately, the Trustees were not able to extend payment of the Death Benefit to include 
payment on the death of covered dependents, spouses or surviving spouses). 

 

The Trust will be making payment of the Death Benefit retroactive to include payment to the estates 
of plan members who passed away on or after January 1, 2025.   

 

In order for the Trust to process payment of a death benefit, the representative of the deceased Plan 
Member must provide the Trust with copies of (a) a certified death certificate, and (b) a Certificate 
of Appointment of Estate Trsutee or Small Estate Certificate.  In addition, please provide the mailing 
address of the Estate Trustee. 

 

Please either provide the required information by mail to: 

Stelco non-USW Retiree Life and Health Trust 
c/o 160 Fallingbrook Road, Suite 409 
Scarborough ON M1N 0A1 

 

Alternatively, scanned copies of the required documentation can be provided by email to the 
StelTrust email address:  stelcobenefitstrust@gmail.com. 


